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1   Introduction and context
At the RAN2#100 meeting in Reno, the vast majority of outstanding issues to do with the BSR procedure in NR were resolved, contributing to successful endorsement of the MAC spec at the RAN Plenary. One outstanding issue, stemming from the discussion on NR-UNIT replacement, marked by the UP session Chair as a topic to be revisited, is captured in the list of open issues [R2-180061] as Issue 5.4.5-4:
[Issue 5.4.5-4] The change "if UL-SCH resources are available for a new immediate transmission” is based on the following baseline from RAN2 #100, but may be changed if necessary based on further discussion:

=> For triggering an SR when there is already a grant, use as a baseline what is in the current TS “for immediate transmission” however companies can study until next meeting if there are additional changes needed.  
During the current RAN2 NR Ad Hoc meeting in Vancouver, this issue was discussed in great detail and an offline e-mail discussion was subsequently had to find a solution [“CB 110 – on a good wording to avoid the URLLC data not triggering SR”]. We refer to the following part of the MAC spec (v15.0.0) and the changes proposed to it to solve the issue: 
 
The MAC entity shall:
1> if the Buffer Status reporting procedure determines that at least one BSR has been triggered and not cancelled:
2>  if UL-SCH resources are available for a new immediate transmission:
3>  instruct the Multiplexing and Assembly procedure to generate the BSR MAC CE(s);
3>  start or restart periodicBSR-Timer except when all the generated BSRs are long or short Truncated BSRs;
3>  start or restart retxBSR-Timer.
2>  else if a Regular BSR has been triggered and logicalChannelSR-DelayTimer is not running:
3>  if an uplink grant is not a configured grant; or
3>  if the Regular BSR was not triggered for a logical channel for which logical channel SR masking (logicalChannelSR-Mask) is setup by upper layers:
4>          trigger a Scheduling Request.
2   Overview of views
The majority of the respondents prefer to leave the interpretation to UE implementation. A smaller group of companies would like standardize UE behavior in the spec, by specifying a maximum delay between triggering BSR and availability of grant during which SR is not sent. Then there was a concern raised by one company that the moment when the BSR MAC CE is generated should be specified in the normative text with respect to the availability of the grant. What follows is an overview of 3 different proposals to address the issue:
A) Leave the issue to UE implementation:
Remove ‘immediate’, and add a NOTE in the SR section saying: “If the MAC PDU including BSR MAC CE(s) is scheduled to be transmitted later than the next PUCCH occasion of the SR configuration of the LCH that triggered the BSR, the UE may trigger the SR even if the MAC PDU is assembled and this PDU includes a BSR.”
B)  
Standardize UE behavior in the spec, by following LTE as closely as possible: 

 “if UL-SCH resources are available for a new immediate transmission, and if the BSR(s) were triggered during the corresponding PUSCH duration of the UL-SCH resources:”
C)  
Standardize UE behavior in the spec, by specifying a maximum delay between triggering BSR and availability of grant during which SR is not sent:
“if UL-SCH resources are available for a new immediate transmission before the next PUCCH occasion of the SR configuration of the LCH that triggered the BSR:”
3   Proposal
Based on the input collected during the offline discussion, it is fair to say that there is no overwhelming majority / consensus for any of the proposed solutions. However a majority does support leaving the matter to UE implementation. While in theory we could delay this decision until the next RAN2 meeting, there is doubt that any new arguments would surface, and the concern is that the issue would be delayed unnecessarily. Therefore the proposal is to make the decision in this meeting, by using the proposal to leave it to UE implementation as a baseline. A second preference is to narrow down the solutions to two options only and decide at the Athens meeting – but please note the concerns about any new arguments being brought to the fore by then. 
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